Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven invites you to attend and participate in the public hearing for the Reevaluation of the Proposed I-4/Lee Roy Selmon Expressway Connector Revised Alignment. announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, June 12, 2008, Open House: 5:00 p.m.; Formal Hearing: 6:00 p.m.; Adjourn: 7:00 p.m.

Place Lion’s Eye Institute, 1410 North 21st Street, Tampa, Florida 33605

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This public hearing has been scheduled to provide interested persons the opportunity to express their views concerning the reevaluation of the proposed I-4/Lee Roy Selmon Expressway Connector revised alignment. This reevaluation includes design changes; advances the right-of-way acquisition phase; and allows for the federal funding construction authorization. The limits of the project are from I-4 south to the existing Lee Roy Selmon Expressway located in the City of Tampa in Hillsborough County, Florida. Graphics and project information will be on display and FDOT staff will be available to answer questions. A court reporter will also be available to record public comments. The Financial Project ID Numbers are: 258415-1-52-01, 258415-2-52-01 and 258415-3-52-01.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Adam Perez, P.E., Interstate Program Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-600, Tampa, FL 33612-6456, (813)975-6277 or 1(800)226-7220.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Adam Perez, P.E., Interstate Program Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-600, Tampa, FL 33612-6456, (813)975-6277 or 1(800)226-7220. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact: Adam Perez, P.E., Interstate Program Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-600, Tampa, FL 33612-6456, (813)975-6277 or 1(800)226-7220.
